
 
 

 
PO Box 473, Modesto, CA 95353                            website: NorthModestoKiwanis.org 

 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Meetings 

(by Zoom until further notice) 

June 11 – Kirk Brennan, 

Stanislaus County Deputy 

District Attorney handling real 

estate fraud.  

June 18 – Ruben Imperial, 

director of the county 

Behavioral Health & Recovery 

Resources Department 

regarding mental health issues 

June 25 – Patrick Hall, 

development officer for 

Kiwanis Children’s Fund 

regarding the programs we 

support nationally and 

internationally 

If you aren’t getting the Zoom 

invitations, email President 

Robert Husman – 

Robert@roberthusman.com 

 

Note: The Fourth of July 

parade, organized by our 

friends in Modesto Kiwanis, 

is still on. NMK wants to 

have a truck and a 

contingent of classic cars 

with our entry. Let Adrian 

know if want to drive your 

classic car in the parade. 

Report from our June 4, 2020 Meeting 

President Robert Husman tried to bring things to order. Some folks 

just won’t stay muted      . Tim Ragsdale led the pledge; Larry 

Hughes offered a prayer. 

One guest: Isabella Mendoza from Vanguard Key Club, who is now 

director of outreach for Division 46.  

Board action:  The board met Wednesday and approved these 

contributions: 

• $1,000 to Center for Human Services 

• $1,250 to Society for Disabilities 

• $1,250 to Youth for Christ 

Robert said there was a long discussion about what NMK can do as a 

club to respond to the conflict in our country and community. We 

will be sending a letter to The Bee explaining what we do and that 

we avoid politics. Also, board member James Goss suggested that 

we review the Objects of Kiwanis International, which we did this 

morning. 

Other announcements: The new website isn’t yet configured to 

send out the weekly bulletin by email. You can find it posted each 

week  on the website. Look for “Bulletins” 

The Elks Lodge has not reopened but offers drive-by dinners on 

Fridays. You have to order ahead. 

Jeremiah Williams reported that the Fourth of July parade is still a 

go. No one wants to break our community’s impressive record of 

147 years with an Independence Day parade. NMK plans to have an 

entry (see box to the left). 

 Also, there will be a face mask contest with the parade. For more 

information on the parade: www.modestojulyparade.com. 

Continue to next page 
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Report from June 4 Meeting Continued 

Birthdays – Richard Reimche turned 77 on May 29. Randy Cook celebrated his birthday on May 27 

and enjoyed dining in at Fuzio’s for the first time in months. Also having birthdays this week: Kerry 

Horner and Steve Ashmen 

Wedding anniversaries: Larry and Patti Hughes – 55 years. Dirk and Jan  -- 16 years. 

Membership anniversaries: Cory Warner joined June 1, 2011 and Wayne Henry joined June 1, 1977 

Happy Bucks 

Loren Suelzle was happy to finally get a haircut last Thursday, although we didn’t get to see it since 

he participates by audio only. He also saw the dermatologist. 

Bob Riedel and Eileen bought their ranch 38 years ago and now they are selling it – but remaining in 

the house.  Sounds like a great deal. 

Hans Husman finished his graduate program. He now holds a master’s degree in social work. 

Congrats! 

John Erro proudly showed off the baby, who was almost smiling until Gary Goodman started singing. 

Seriously.   

Adrian Crane missed last week because he was on another adventure, this time with his son and 

friends in the Owens Valley area on the east side of the Sierra 

James Goss expects delivery next week of his first fishing boat – a 13-foot fishing kayak that was on 

sale. 

 From Lori Rosman: The Cal-Nevada-Hawaii District convention is on for Aug. 13-15 at the Nugget 

Casino Resort in Sparks, Nev.  

In our district, the Sonora and Greater Turlock clubs have resumed meetings in person. Most of the 

other clubs are holding Zoom meetings. 
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